Christ the King School



June 6, 2017

Dear Parents/Guardians:

Over the years several parents have expressed a need for child care for their children when there are no classes at Christ the King School during our inservice days. Parents were informed last June that the school board approved a pilot program for 2016-2017 school year for students from Kindergarten to grade 6. As the program proved to be of interest to some of our school community, the program will run again for the 2017-18 school year.

Child Care Information 2017-18:

In-service dates: Sept. 22, 25, Oct. 6, 20, 23, Nov. 3, 24, 2017 & Feb. 16, Mar. 2, 23, June 15, 2018

Location: drop-off and pick-up in the gym

Hours: 8:00 am to 5:30 pm (parents/guardians must sign in and out in the book provided by the supervisor). Drop off between 8:00 am - 9:00 am and pick up between 3:30 pm - 5:30 pm. Each family is required to have a fob (fobs can be purchased in the school office for a fee of \$10).

Maximum number of spots: 30 students

Cost: \$ 297 per child for 11 days (\$27 per day), cheque payable to Christ the King School dated Sept. 8, 2017. Payment is required for the eleven days and no credit will be issued should you choose not to use all eleven days. Please note that a \$30 fee will be charged for each NSF cheque.

*New this year - Individual days can be purchased at a cost of \$35 per child per day. Please be sure to register 5 days prior to the inservice day.

Income Tax Receipts- will be issued for the calendar year at the end of February.

Registration: Should you wish to participate in the program please complete the attached registration form and submit with your cheque by Sept 8, 2017 to the school. Students enrolled in the Before and After School Care program have first priority.

Contacting the Program Supervisor in case of an emergency: First call the school office and if there is no answer please call the cell number 204-612-4601. If the supervisor is not able to answer your call, please call again until you reach someone. Do not leave a voice message.

Late Pick-ups: In fairness and respect to the supervisors of our program there is a charge if you are late in picking up your child(ren) after 5:30 pm. The cost is \$5.00 per child per 10-minute increment.

If you have any questions please don't hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Mrs. Laura Carreiro

Principal

12 LENNOX AVENUE WINNIPEG, MANITOBA R2M 1A6 - ADMIN@CTKSCHOOL.CA - WWW.CTKSCHOOL.CA